Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

Newsletters

3-19-1990

Lindenwood Bulletins, March 19, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

BULLETINS

LINDENWOOD
COLLEGE

Volume 166, No. 14

March 19, 1990

NEW YORK, NEW YORK

Lindenwood students from the Fashion Marketing program and the Business Administration program escaped into the asphalt jungles of New York over Spring Break and received 3 hours of credit for their exciting adventure. The 20 member expedition, which included faculty members Bob King and Lynn Moore, took in the sights of Wall Street, The Federal Reserve, FIT Costume Collection, an international advertising agency, and The New York Times. The city sojourn also included Soho, the Metropolitan Art Museum and even the Broadway show "Grand Hotel."

GABLES OF FIRE

The Gables, new home for the English Department, caught fire Friday evening, March 9. The college administration applauds the campus patrolman and security officer on duty for quickly reporting the fire. Because of their efficient actions, damage to the building was minimized. Also, many thanks to a very special donor who gave a \$10,000 gift to restore the Gables.

COMMUNICATIONS CAREERS

The Humanities Division is sponsoring a "Communications Career Day" Saturday, March 24 from 9:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon in Young Hall Auditorium. Area communication professionals on the discussion panel include Dave Murray, Chief Meteorologist KTVI-Channel 2; Randy Karraker, Sports Producer KMOX Radio/CBS Radio Network; Steve Immer, Producer-Special Events Busch Creative Services; Kathy Leonard, Public Relations Director St. Louis Lambert International Airport; Gordon Atkins, Sales Executive KMJM Radio; Roy Sykes, Photo Editor St. Charles County Journals. Everyone is invited to attend. For more information, contact Jim Wilson, Dean of Humanities, at ext. 339.

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS

This week's Lenten Luncheon series from noon to 1:00 p.m. will feature Daryl Anderson, professor of biology, speaking on "Decisions of the Decade." Everyone is invited to attend the discussion at noon on Tuesday, March 20 in the Heritage Room of Ayres Cafeteria.

CREATIVELY YOURS

The Griffin Society is holding their annual Creative Happening on Wednesday, March 21 at 7:00 p.m. in the Butler Library Reading Room. Come read your poems, essays, short stories or play your music at this informal get-together. If you perform, they promise to applaud. The Griffin Society invites everyone to join in or just "come and listen." By the way, it's not too late to submit work for publication in The Griffin. The deadline is Monday, March 26. So go ahead and place your best stuff in Box 340--and we'll see you at the "Happening!"

LADY LIONS SCORE POINTS

The women's athletic program has placed seventh in the NAIA All-Sports Contest out of 62 institutions. The overall success of the athletics program is measured by the accumulation of points in post-season competition on the district, area and national levels. Congratulations again to our Lady Lions!

FOR SALE BY LC REALTORS

Lindenwood's International Valuation Sciences Institute is now offering classes in real estate law, finance and industry for the Spring Quarter. These studies are designed for the real estate professionals, appraisers, loan officers, property managers and others interested in the real estate industry. Virgil O'Connor, the instructor for the classes, is a lawyer with extensive real estate and teaching experience. If you are interested in the real estate program now offered at Lindenwood, contact Marsha Parker, director of evening and corporate admissions, at Ext. 362.

SUMMER SESSIONS

Here's a sneak peek at the summer schedule for day classes:

Eight Week Session:

June 11-August 3

Four Week Sessions:

May 14-June 8

June 11-July 7

July 10-August 3

Summer courses to be offered will be announced later. Evening College and LCIE will continue the year as scheduled with Spring Quarter beginning April 7th and ending June 23rd and Summer Quarter starting July 7th and ending September 22nd.

THE THIRD TIME'S A CHARM

Our charming sophomore, Shelley M. Miller, competed in St. Louis' 1990 Miss Medinah Talent Scholarship Pageant on February 18 and walked away with first runner-up and a trophy. Shelley performed an original monologue and sang acappella for the competition. If the St. Louis winner can not attend the national finals, Shelley will take her place and compete for the big money with more than \$6000 offered in scholarships and awards. CONGRATULATIONS!

ONE APPLE, HOLD THE WORM

Now is your chance to nominate your favorite teacher for the Sears-Roebuck Foundation Teaching Excellence and Campus Leadership Award. Pick up a nomination form by the post office and put in the good word for the teacher you feel most deserving of the award. Return all nomination forms to Dr. Daniel N. Keck, Vice President no later than Friday, March 23, 1990.

MRS. SIBLEY RETURNS

Mark Saturday, June 2 on your 1990 calendars. You won't want to miss the 7th Annual Mrs. Sibley's Attic Sale. This event will include an abundance of food, crafts, music antiques and almost every flea market item you ever wanted to see. Mrs. Sibley's Attic Sale, from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., takes place on center campus beneath Mrs. Sibley's Linden Trees. For information, call the Alumni office at ext. 389.

POSITIVE PROOF

Here it is! In our continuing effort to let you know the latest scoop at Lindenwood, we are proud to present the MBA ad we promised you last week. This eye-catching ad is currently running in the "Business Plus" section of the Post and it's attracting some great students.

"BULLETINS" is published weekly by the Public Relations office. Students responsible for producing the newsletter are: Pam Allen, Kelly Boehmer and Jeanne Malpiedi. Pleae send your written notices to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, via campus mail. Deadline is Thursday at 5 p.m. We welcome any anecdotes, news, information and input from Lindenwood faculty, staff and students.

